
 

    
    

          

      

 

 

  

 

  
  
  
  
 

     
 

       
   

  
   

      
    

  
     

     
    

    
 

   

 

 
  

BY EMAIL AND WEB POSTING 

July 11, 2025 

To: All Licensed Rate-Regulated Electricity Distributors 
Independent Electricity System Operator 
All Participants in EB-2025-0060 
All Other Interested Parties 

Re: Distribution System Operator Capabilities – Stakeholder Consultation 
Ontario Energy Board File Number: EB-2025-0060 

On May 20, 2025, the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) communicated next steps for the 
Distribution System Operator (DSO) Capabilities consultation. Following a stakeholder 
symposium held on June 23, 2025, stakeholders were invited to submit written 
comments by July 15, 2025. 

On July 10, 2025, the OEB received a request for an extension of the deadline for 
written comments by two weeks, to July 29, 2025. 

The OEB has considered the request and will extend the deadline for written 
comments for all participants to July 22, 2025. This one-week extension balances 
the interest in optimizing opportunities for stakeholders to provide input with the need for 
maintaining timely progress in completing a DSO roadmap. 

We encourage stakeholders to submit their comments before the July 22, 2025, 
deadline if possible. 

Any questions relating to this letter should be directed to DSOcapabilities@oeb.ca. 

Yours truly, 

Ritchie Murray 
Acting Registrar 
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